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Wishing you all a wonderful Holiday Seaso



SNIPPETS - wHAT'S HAPPENING IN THE COMMUNITY

WELCOME to Mel and Declan who have recently moved to Schollum Road.

Declan is a tractor mechanic, working for TractorTech in Matamata, and Mel is a scientist
working for DairyNZ in Newstead. They have four dogs and Mel competes in dog agility (like Tux
wonder dogs) and some sheep dog trialing. They are very excited to be part of the Eureka
community, and looking forward to meeting the locals.

WELCOME to Jared and Hannah Wilson - a return to Eureka for Jared.

Jared and Hannah featured in Eureka Express about 4 years ago when they married.

Jared and Hannah have built a lovely home with Ardent Builders on Hunter Road.

Hannah is a nurse at Braemar Hospital and Jared is a consultant with CBS. Costing Business

Solutions. Welcome to Eureka.

FOUND a black and white cat (pictured below) has been spending a lot of time at an Appleton
Lane residence. If you own or recognise this cat, please get it touch with the editor.

EUREKA EXPRESS — Advertising Rates 2022

Classified Adverts Free CONTACTS

Small Business adverts| $10/month

| . .
10 insertions $80/year Glenys Middlemiss (Treasurer)

One third page adverts| $15/month|| Ph. 07 824 1647
- x 10 insertions $120/year || email: tres.eurekaexpress@gmail.com

One half page adverts | $20/month|| OR
-x 10 insertions $160/year | editor@eurekaexpress.co.nz




S COUNCILLORS’ UPDATE

Tamahere-Woodlands Councillors” update December 2022: Looking to the
future for local government

A new Sustainability and Wellbeing Committee has just been added to the Waikato District Council
cormmittee structure.

It will become one of the Council’s main comimittees alongside the Policy & Regulatory, Strategy &
Performance {formerly Strategy & Finance) and |nfrastructure committees which all counciflors
attend.

The new commitiee will handle decisions on Council work that specifically relates to sustainability
and community wellbeing and it’s expected to apply a ‘wellbeing lens’ on how the Council delivers
its Long Term Plan work programimes. For example, it’s expected to oversee progress on our climate
action plan, as well as economic development, social development and cultural strategies and
programmes. Emergency management in the district is also expected to sit with this committee, as
is the distribution of grant funding.

This move, together with the Council’s decision to introduce Maaori wards at this year's election,
will start to align the Council with the direction of local government reform as outlined in the
Government's ‘Review inta the Future for Local Government’. Released a month ago, this review is
out for public consultation until 28 February.

The Review sets its sights on making local government fit’ to meet a host of chalienges from climate
change to growing sacial and economic inequity. [t calls for change to maximise community
wellbeing and strengthen local democratic decision making, including Maaori representation and
participation. The Review recognises that the Three Waters and Resource Management reforms ~
which seek to regionalise infrastructure and spatial planning - will impact a significant proportion of
what local authorities do, and it argues for the need to reallocate local and central government roles
so councils play a greater role in community wellbeing. It also recognises that the current funding
arrangements for local government are unsustainable and recommends new funding streams be
established, alongside a simplified rating syster, to include more co-investment by central

Government.

The importance of community, and local participation in decision-making, will not be new to those
of you who take an interest in local organisations and initiatives that support a rich and vibrant

community [ife.

Sa Mike Keir and |, Crystal Beavis, want to thank those of you who have stood, or intend to stand, for
election to your local community and hall committees. You play a fundamental part in our local
demacracy and in the operation of local assets, ensuring that local aspirations are articulated and
heard by the Council precisely because they are community-led and supported.

With local community committees and/for hall committees operating in all our communities —in
Eureka, Newstead, Tauwhare and Puketaha as well as Gordonton, Tamahere and Matangi - the
Tamahere-Woodlands Ward is well-placed to benefit from this renewed recognition and emphasis
on the importance of local democracy and community wellbeing.



So, it's important that we share with others, especially our young people, aur interestin taking
responsibility for our neighbourhoods — and the rewards of friendship, mutual support and
engagement that arise aut of it.

How do we attract this commitment in an age when online ‘communities’ are rivalling real
neighbourhoods? That's a question for all of us to work together to resolve. The future of local
democracy, and our kiwi way of life, depends on it.

Meanwhile — just a reminder that the Council is looking for your feedback on the new draft Reserve
Management Plan by 12 December. For example, do you agree they should be smoke-free AND
vape-free? Where should drones be allowed to operate? How should we name our parks and

reserves?

The Council is also looking for your thoughts before we review our Freedam Camping Bylaw next
year. Are there areas in which you want to prohibit or restrict freedom camping? Where should
people without self-contained vehicles be allowed to camp?

The Council’s Christmas holiday hours are now on the website. Council offices will be closed fram
midday on Friday 23 December until Monday 9 January, and there is a statutory break in processing
resource and building consents and providing LIM reports from 20 December until the end of 10
Jaruary, but rubbish and recycling continue as normal, animat control officers will be on call, and you
can cortact the Council with urgent enquiries on 0800 432 452,

With Christmas coming soon, Mike and | would like to take this opportunity to send you our warm
wishes for the holiday season.

Contact your Tamahere-Woadfands Councilfors:
Crystal Beavis, mob 0275 957 927, email crystal.beavis@waidc.govt.nz
Mike Kelr, mob 027 449 3012, email mike keir@waidc.govt.nz




Season’s Greetings to you and your family

A holiday message from Waikato District Mayor Jacqui Church

Kia ora and hello!

[ am sure that you are looking forward to a few well-deserved days off over summer.

It has been a huge year for so many of us and [ feel we all need a little family fun, sun and a
great kiwi holiday season to celebrate.

We need to have some time to focus on what matters, which is our family, friends and those we
love and all those jobs, gardening, hobbies and sports we love.

We need to be able to recoup and gather our energies so we can focus on our upcoming year
with a renewed vitality for our future.

| feel honoured and privileged to have been recently elected in as Mayor of Waikato district,

I am really enjoying working with all the councillors and staff to lead this Council forward and
into the future.

We have already started our work and planning together and navigating the many
opportunities, reforms and issues that make up our wonderfully vibrant district.

Suffice to say we have you always at the top of our minds in the work we do.

This is essential to ensure we represent your interests and community aspirations equitably, as
efficiently as possible with integrity.

it’s a major factor in continuing to plan and deliver our vision of Liveable, Thriving and
Connected Communities to the very best of our abilities.

| ask you to keep talking with us so we can, together, evolve our mighty Waikato district - the
beating heart of the golden triangle of Aotearoa, New Zealand, for the betterment of us all.

| have added a Sustainability and Wellbeing Committee to our governance structure to reflect
the changing nature of local government that is focusing more on the four well-beings of social,
economic, environmental and cultural priorities.

It means we will continue to put more emphasis on climate, on resilience as well as our very
important rural businesses, farming and lifestyles.

We are also creating various working groups to progress our direction.

One of the first to be created is the Rural Advisory Forum working group to identify our very
important and key rural sector stakeholders.

We want to enhance their voice in our district and to build strong relationship bonds with our
rural communities, rural innovation and technology, which benefits us all.

But we all need a break, and this holiday season feels as though it’s been a long time coming.
I'll be enjoying a break at home with family and friends.

I do hope you are able to spend some quality time with your loved ones these holidays.

To those of you who have to work through, you have our thanks for all that you do.

| look forward to seeing you in the new year and enjoy a happy and safe festive season.
Warmest regards,

Mayor Jacqui




Zero waste gift experiences are a great eco-friendly alternative to physical gifts

Giving gifts for birthdays or celebrations like Christmas can be a lovely way to bring joy to people, and
show them you care about them.

However, many people want to reduce the amount of stuff or clutter they have. Especially people aiming
to live lower waste or zero waste lifestyles. People taking this approach don't really want things that
could end up either being donated to charity, or worse, end up in landfill.

Better eco-friendly gift ideas? Give zero waste gifts experiences instead

Here are some ideas for waste-free experience gifts that you could give your loved ones for birthdays,
Christmas, weddings, anniversaries, or just because you want to!

9 types of 'Experiences’ gifts

e Tickets to an event - concerts, theatre, sports event, comedy club

e Movie vouchers

e Voucher for a tourist attraction that's right on their doorstep but they never go to

e Voucher for fun family outings such as bowling, escape room, laser tag, indoor rock climbing,
mini golf, trampoline park

e Beauty treatment vouchers - massage, spa day, manicure / pedicure, facial treatment

e Restaurant gift vouchers :

e Travel vouchers - to go towards a holiday or vacation, or activities to do on holiday

e  Family photo session
e Charity donation in their name

6 types of 'Membership’ gifts

e Museum annual membership - art museums, children's museums

e Zoo or other wildlife sanctuary annual pass

e Fitness memberships - contribution to a gym or pool membership, voucher for a concession card
for favourite exercise classes

e Toy library

e Streaming services, such as Netflix, Disney +, or Audible

¢ Meal delivery services such as Hello Fresh



7 ideas for giving gift vouchers of your time

e Babysitting

e Car washing

e House cleaning

o Personal chef for a night, or meal prepping

o Pet sitting or dog walking

o Gardening help - lawn mowing, weeding, planting

o Helping declutter and reorganise a room, cupboard or whole house.

5 ideas for vouchers for classes or courses

o Food related - cake decorating, baking, cooking

e Sports - dance, martial arts, yoga, swimming lessons, tennis coaching

e Creative or artistic - musical instrument lessons, painting, photography, technical skills like
woodwork, graphic design

e Education - learning a language

e Self-improvement - life coaching, health or wellness coaching

Bonus ideas for low waste gifts - consumable items

Making a gift basket of treats is a great idea. Choose items with recyclable or reusable packaging.

e Home baking - biscuits, cakes, crackers, and seasonal treats like fruit mince pies at Christmas
e Locally produced foods

o Tea, coffee, hot chocolate

e Wine or beer

e  Fruit baskets

e Cheese selection

o Flowers

e Plants - houseplants, plants for the garden, or even trees

What do you think about giving zero waste gift experiences instead of physical presents for birthdays or
holidays? Have you received a gift like those listed, and what did you think of it?
Please see my website www.eco-pippa.com for the full blog post.




Usage Residents Non - Residents
Hall per day S50 $100

Social function $150 - $300 $250 - $500
Children’s party $30 S75

Bond S400 Secretary’s discretion $500 Secretary’s discretion

For bookings please email eurekahallwaikato@gmail.com

EATHER

Weather for Sept 2022

Rainfall total 123 mm

Rain Total for year 955.2 mm

Rainy days 14

Most daily rainfall 20 mm 30" Sept
Highest wind speed 51.5 km/hr 6t Sept
Temp high 23.8C 25t Sept
Temp low -0.1C 7% Sept
Weather for Oct 2022

Rainfall total 74.8 mm

Rain Total for year 1030 mm

Rainy days 11

Most daily rainfall 40 mm 29" Oct
Highest wind speed 40.3 km/hr 3 & 5% Oct
Temp high 23.8C 315 Oct
Temp low -1.8C 7% Oct

TAUWHARE COMMUNITY PLAYGROUP

Tauwhare Playgroup have had another busy term. We’ve enjoyed meeting lots new families in
our community and have enjoyed this warmer weather. As always we welcome new families
and meet at the multipurpose room at Tauwhare School from 9-12 term time. We have berry
picking and a picnic coming up so we are very excited to enjoy these things in our local
community.

You can contact us on tauwhareplaygroup@gmail.com or on Facebook @Tauwhare Playgroup




CHRISTIMIAS MESS

250 ml cream whipped with % cup castor sugar
250 mi greek yoghurt

2 chips strawberries chopped in half

2 chips raspberries

2 thsp castor sugar

2 thbsp pomegranate syrup

12 to 15 meringues

Slivered almonds to garmish

Carefully mix the beaten cream and yoghurt together.

Place the berries into a bowl and mix with castor sugar and pomegranate syrup.

In a large glass bowl carefully break the meringues and place half in the bottom.

Cover with a layer of cream mixture, then a layer of berries.

Repeat the process finishing with the berries and sprinkle slivered almonds on the top.
Chill at least 2 hours before serving.

EASY WH ITE CHRISTMAS

500g white chocolate
1 cup dried cranberries
% cup (100g) pistachios unsalted and shelled

Line tin with baking paper. Melt chocolate. Mix in cranberries and pistachios.
Spread evenly in tin. Refrigerate a few hours.

Let it come to room temperature before cutting into small pieces.

(Great for Chrisatmas gifts)

CURRIED NIBBLES

Melt 100g of butter, add 2 tbsp curry powder.

Cook 1 minute.

Then add: 1 packet Highmark crispy noodles (red packet)
2 packets caramel popcorn
500g salted peanuts
cashew nuts

Mix well. Drain on paper towels for 2 hours.
Keep in an airtight container.




You may not want your data in the cloud — but they do

One might notice a trend with cloud storage providers like Dropbox, Google Drive and Onedrive, toward sioring
files entirely in the cloud and only downloading them to the computer when necessary. This is in some ways useful,
particularly in terms of large company-wide file collections, where only a handful of files are really useful for a given
compuier. However it is also part of a warying frend toward outside ownership of files. Look at it this way: if all of
your files are: stored in the cloud, and the doud provider changes it's terms of service, or you can't pay the bill, or
something happens that prevents you from connecting to them - at that point, how do you go abouf accessing your

files? In realify, the: cloud provider owns your data and you're paying for access to it

This is of course the way cloud providers want things to go; if they had it their way, we'd all be running what're
knowa as thim clients”. bare-minimum computers with low storage capacily, designed to primarily access data
ontine. This would mean that they'd have complete confrol over our data and how much we pay for access fo it
Luckily to date there has been encugh push-back from consumers who're not interested in this, that it hasn't
manifested that way just yet. But every version of Windows pushes this ownership agends further; Windows 11
disallows creation of so-called Yocal accounts', login accounts which aren't inked to your email address, and which

Microsoft can't use to frack you and mafching usage daete against your profile.

Your piight think you own the rights fo privacy of whiat you do on your computer, but each version of Windows,
Apple’s I0S and MacOS, and Android, pushes terms and conditions which sign away more rights. Even printer
manufaciurers are gelling in on this acl. Most printer software now comes with whatl is variously called 'customer
experiance’ or ‘active improvement” programs where you sign away some rights to the privacy of what you do with
your compuler or your prinfer. I've even seen this stuff on Smart TV's. For now, you have the abllity to opt-out of

these Teatures’. In the fulure you might not, if cument trends are any indication.

Some of what this ‘felemeiry’ (as it's called) provides, is good — it lefls manufacturers how customers are using thelr
produets, and in the best case can inform them as fo where and how users are gefiing 'stuck’. Bui it can also be
used o gather information about a user that can be on-sold to third parties. In the world of tomoamow, you may not
be the one who calls the shols aboul your privacy rights - ihe corporations already have enough sway that people
will happily give away their rights in refumn for ease of use and familiarity. And we are now reaching a tipping point
where corps like Microsoft are not even giving an opi-out, which gives them unprecedented access to psychologicat

data that can be used to target you by marketers.

How can you fight back? Well, sending a filendly message o the body corporates that you're uncontfortable with
this behaviour doesn't hurt. Disallowing the installation of ‘customer experience’ programs and the like helps.
Turning off telemetry in Windows and MacOS helps. But the most positive thing you can do s scale back your use
of cloud sltorage, by replacing it with efther network drives or extemal drive backups. Obviously if you're ranning a
business with multiple users in many locations this is nol possible, but where you can do &, it removes some of the

financial incentive for these husinesses to push the cloud-centric way of operating into the future.

Need help turning off telemelry? Phone Malt at 0211348576 or email. info@homepesupport.conz
$70 per hour, or $64 for drop-oftdo-workshop services.



Thank you to all our families who supported
Gumboot Friday a couple of weeks ago and donated a gold coin to that charity campaign to
support young NZers. There was lots of fun seeing so many of our kids wearing gumboots
around school and participating in class "Throw Offs", then we held the final “Newstead
Champion Gumboot Throwing Competition" with students competing in year levels.
Congratulations to our Gumboot Champions who won chocolate fish!

Tui has been learning about Measurement. We have been practicing weighing using words like
heavy, heavier and heaviest. We have also been finding out how many teaspoons and cups of
liquid or sand can fit into a jug.




Athletics Day
Thanks to all the parents who came and supported Athletics Day. The children had a great day

and they all demonstrated great sportsmanship.

i

Kereru are having tennis lessons with Sasha

Every Wednesday we go to the court to practise tennis. Sasha is our tennis instructor. We
practise doing lobster catch and sandwich catch. We also played a game where there is a cone
in the middle of two people with a ball on it. Then Sasha says all the parts of our bodies and we
put our hands on the word she says but when she says ball we see who can get the ball first. |
think she is good at teaching us. Kara

Sasha taught us how to play tennis. You need to have a tennis racquet and a ball to play tennis.
We play tennis every week. Sasha taught us forehand, backhand, sandwich catch, lobster catch
and how to serve. My favourite one was the serve. We were playing on the courts. Sasha is an
instructor and a coach. Sasha used tape for a net. We used little cones to play some tennis
games and it was super fun! Anna : :

Sasha came and taught us how to play tennis every Wednesday. First she taught us sandwich
catch and backhand. Sasha put out yellow and black striped tape and a basket of balls. Last
Wednesday we learnt lobster catch and forehand. This Wednesday we learnt how to serve and
we played a game with cones and a ball. It was fun and a happy time. Sasha was a great
instructor. We got to use a tennis racquet for the lobster catch, sandwich catch and the serve.

Willow




Tiwaiwaka have been learning about different fruits in Te Reo Maori and made fruit kebabs in
recognition of their new learning. Everyone had a chance to cut up the fruit into small pieces
(tapahia nga huarakau kia iti). They tasted reka (sweet) and whakawaiwai (delicious).

Tiwaiwaka then created their own fruit bowl art which they are all very proud of.



Tauwhare School Board of Trustees \ \
warmly invite you to join us in farewelling o \

after 30 wonderful years at Tauwhare School

Tuesday 13th December, 2022

Tauwhare Community Hall
1147 Tauwhare Road,
Tauwhare

)

6.00pm (seated) - 8.00pnx: Celebrations and acknowledgements “*\
é "y 8.00pm - 10.30pm:BYO drinks and dancing {Over 18s

S
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Last week our Year 5 & 6 students spent a week at Peter Snell Camp in Whangaparaaoa. What a stunning time
they had. Mrs G and Mrs Reeve said it was such a special time and everyone embraced the challenges and the
new adventures with bravery and enthusiasm.

s

Thank you so much to the wonderful parent helpers who supported all the children. And a very special thank you to
Mirs G and Mrs Reeve for their brifliant organisation and their strong leadership throughout. Teachers are on duty
24fT during camp, so they will have appreciated having such a beautiful group of children to take away. Snorkeling
at Penguin Cove, exploring Tiritiri Matangi Istand and seeing a tuatara, longest water slide, sing-alongs, archery,
confidence course and screams (the Burma Trail was a hitl} were some of the highlights of the camp.

ROCOM 4 ROSE TC THE CHALLENGE
Congratulations to Room 4 children who fook on the leadership roles while our seniors were away. Their
assembly on Friday was hugely entertaining! They even did the road crossingt

Teachers House leaders’ - Best dressed

Certificates | Certificates

|
|
i

Amba&sad&rs !

ERO VISIT

Last week we had our first visit from our Evaluation Partner, Michelle Thurlow, from the Education Review Office.
She was really impressed by the classroom environments which she said reflected our diversity and were current
and meaningful, the children were on task and fully engaged in learning, and she appreciated the respectful way
teachers modelled interactions. It was a very positive start to our review. We will see Michelle back next year to
meet the new Principal, Mr Chris May who is currently Principal of Tauhei School.

Thank you sa much 1o Phil Collis and Ripeka Noe for argenising for our Staff enjoved the practical
laypole fo be taken down, refusbished and replaced. The children are . Joy . pra — 4 &G
e T e e ) v N A session o renew their First Aide
loving having their most popular playground equipnent in such great Corfificatas

working order.
There was some skilful work needed o slot he top back onliil




At Pukeko Preschool the children have been enjoying lots of Christmas arts and erafts as we celebrate
a long awaited summer Christmas. We are all leoking forward to the Christimas party on Thursday the
15t of December. We still need someone to volunteer to play Santa for 0minutes giving out the
presents. Please Call the Centre if you are interested in giving back to the community centre.

We have been spring cleaning the last week, preparing the Orchard and playground. A big shout eut to
Dave and Jase at Greenscape who dropped off the bark te replenish the playground. We highly

recammend them for any landscape and garden supplies.

Wishing everyone a safe and happy holidays see you in the New Year.

Pukeke Preschaal is a small rural preschool nestled in the village of Tauwhare. We are located at 20
Seotsman Valley Rood down the driveway beside Touwhare Schoel. We are licenced for 3 Children
and are open from 7:30am-5:30pm daily. We of fer a session time of 8:45am-3.15pm in our over
twe's roem. We welcome children from Smonths old in eur under twe's room licensed for 7 babies.
Please email to boak an ansite visit or phone us one  Ph 07 8240860 or email
pukekopreschool@xtra.co.nz

We offer 20hours Free ECE, comtact us for more information, check out our website

www.pukekopreschool.org.nz er find us on Facebaok ‘pukeke preschoel in Tauwhare’




editor@eurekaexpress.co.nz

For all your articles, advertisements, photos, ideas and suggestions please use the above email
address. The Express is printed Feb — Nov each year. All articles should be sent to the Editor by
the 24+ of each month.

www.eurekaexpress.co.nz

Yes, we have a website and now you may also read and access our local history book, “Eureka
1874 — 1984” on this website.

LOCAL HISTORY

Copies of the 2004 “School and District Jubilee” booklet are readily available and are free. The
booklet contains a synopsis of Eureka’s history and development. Contact
editor@eurekaexpress.co.nz for your copy. For a more detailed history please see above and read

online.

GO BUS TIMETABLE

Leaves Morrinsville

Mon-Fri at 7:30am, 7:50am, 10:30am, 12 noon, 3:40pm, 4:00pm & 4:30pm
Allow approximately 10 minutes to reach Eureka.

Buses are scheduled to arrive in Hamilton approximately 20 minutes later.
Leaves Hamilton

Mon-Fri at 6:45am, 9:00am, 1:00pm, 2:00pm, 3:30pm, 5:15pm & 5:40pm

Saturdays, Sundays and Public Holidays
e Dep. Hamilton 8:30am, 1:30pm, 5:30pm
e Dep. Morrinsville 9:10am, 2:15pm, 6:10pm

Fares with BusIT Card (available from driver or Transport Centre)

AED {Automated External Defibrillator)

An AED is situated at Fureka Hall.

In case of an emergency phone 111 for an ambulance and ask for the code to open the AED
box.

The instructions for use are inside.

r ~if you need this
AED 4
- You Need an Ambulancel!]
Call 111
Ask for Ambulance
Give the location of this box as shown below

Ambulance Control will give you the code
Remove Cover, Enter Code, Turn Handle
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Chimuney Rudeofph

Elves Sled
Fairies Sleigh
Jolly Sleigh Bells
North Pole St Nick
Reindeer Toys wiat do you call an old
snowmans
e , - e ?,_I.
Mord scramble gt
ehsigi T .
| g ”””””” Christmas Crossword
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: - | LORD
elsve MARY
‘ [ B JESUS
Word List — KINGS
: ] R, o — GLORY
elves sleigh PEACE
lights stocking _— ] — JOSERH
Merry tree ' ANGELS
reindeer  winter ] } CHRIST
santa wireath ] ] . BANGER
SAVIOUR
N E { F { T SHERHERDS
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REPORTING POSSIBLE CRIMINAL ACTIVITY

The suburban Police Stations are now closed to the public so criminal activity should be
reported by visiting the Hamilton Police Station in Bridge Street or by phoning them on 07

858 6200.

The following website explains the procedure in more detail -
http://www.ns.org.nz/index/html/Factsheets/whentocall111

105 {(TEN-FIVE) INFORMATION

Use Ten Five (105) to report things that don't need urgent Police assistance.
If you need to talk to us, call 105 from any mobile or landline. It's a free nationwide service

available 24/7. If you can't get through to 105 please contact us online at
www.police.govt.nz/use- 105.

) 8808
The INFC s

be xyz efe.
Click here

wwwxx.com

_ for mare
information

100% NZ Owned and Operated

o TXT and Email Alerts and Reminders

o TXT Shertcodes for your business or club

«  Flight Status by TXTing your Flight to 880&

o Live Video and Audio Streaming on the Internet

Create and Share information by TXT

www.ctas.nz | sales@ctas.nz | www.youtxt.nz

JAMES PALMER

REGISTERED ELECTRICIAN

james@jpelectrics.nz

027 756 6804

Residential — Commercial — Heat Pumps




COMPUTERISED

BULK SPREADERS LT
Cartage & Spreading

FERTILIZER, LIME, UREA
SPECEALISFS
Competitive Rates
PETER JONES
027 496 3370 07 887 4000
26 years service in the
Morrinsville district

/ N’M}

For your design,
manufacture and
installation needs.
We come to you.

RENEE MOUAT
021 177 8695

wiww. thekitchenlady.nz

thoug NtfulH( J

Web Des 19*1 & Develoy Jment

Professional Web Design &

® :
Development services.

web hosting & options for
ongoing support.

Fair prices & professional
attitude.

Daniel: 022 078 0868 www.thoughtfulhg.com

EUREKA
POULTRY FARM

13 Hooper Road
Ph 824 1762
NIC & MARIA STOLWYK
Hebby Hens

Young pullets from
5 weeks to point-of-lay
Great for lifestylers
Bagged up chook manure
Heurs fMon-Sat 8-6

safe water fast

| {Premium water tank s:ieaning and @uriﬁca&i@n

without the premium price tag

Resolve smeﬂ:. bad tastesand mntammatmﬂ
Mo purchasing replacement water
Nodamage toinside of tanks
100% sahsfattmn guaranteed

Mmﬁtryef Heaiih recmmd anuz! sevvicing ofwwmlietfm tanks

When were yours [ast cleaned?

021 897 706

sam@samwarecelebrant.co.nz

wwnw.samesarecelebrant.co.nz




Your local gardem shed supy
NZ made, self assemble Garden Sheds
{Zincalume or Colour Steet)

& EASY ASSEMBLY
# MADE TO LAST!

Waikato Shed Company
218 Hunter Road, Eureka,
Hamilton
Phone: ©7 824 1045
Email: sales@nzgardensheds,co.nz

Servicing and installation on all types of pumps

Fuli water treatment service available

DAREN ROSS
P 8241726
(24
0274 346 571

Email: admin@rosspumps.co.nz

LAWNMOWING &
GARDENING SERVICES

Professional lawn & garden-care setvice

FRESH
APPLES & PEARS
STONEFRULT IN SEASON

Alex & Sharyn MacDonald
Far free no-abiigation qtrote:

Phone: 027 479 7282
or 027 308 6781

NEWSTEAD ORCHARD
552 Morrinsville Road

OPEN MON-SAT.
W I Michliken & Co
Khorrinsville Road
Tel. 8564 4478

Emait: macdonaldmowing@gmail.comt
www Jawnandgardenservices.co.nz

Residential - Rural - Comimercial Mowing
Spraying - Ferdilizing - Weedeating

HAIRFIELDS

HAIR DESIGN
95 HOQPER ROAD
Sharon Laurent
Full sslon fclity in Eureka

eaTt the neeb

NZ FARMERS,
FEEDING NZ FAMILIES

DG YOU WANT TO HELP Total hair care professional
FEED NZ FAMILIES? with many vears experience

Agent for Nutrimetics also
A dontion of just one cow will
provide over 650 meals in the
community.
Together as nz farmers we
can feed nz families.

Covid19 vaccine pass required

Open Tuesday to Thursday
Late nights Tues/Thurs
Tel. 824 1712 or 027 280 5978

1

Visit us at meattheneed.org
ar call us on
0800 632884

animals including:

2  Consultations

Ultrasonography

# Soft Tissue and Orthopaedic Surgery
¥ Digital Radiography and

 NZVA Microchipping Accredited Practice
& Nutrition and Product Advice
® Rural location with ample parking

161 Morrinsville Road, Hamilton, 3286

Phone: 07 856 4522 Fax: 07 856 §487 Email
enquiries@newsteadvets.conz

Website: www.newsteadvets.co.nz

Newstead Vets offer a full range of veterinary services for smail

¥ Referral to Specialists
B PennHIP Certified
¥ Full Laboratory Service

{by appointment only)

# Hospitatlisation
¥  Cremation Service

&  Convenient Online
Shop




EARTHMOVING & CONCRETE LAYING
EXCEYVATION ¢ House & Garage Pads
Eeerae | N e Driveways
e Hot rad & Driveway Frep
® DZ:Z;:;S ey T @ Shgds/Warkshops
e Patios

e Section clearing

o Footings & Post Hole Boring

e Landscaping & Lawns

e Farm Maintenance & Races

e Truck & Labour Hire

o CalffGoat/PigfChicken Shed Clearing

e Footpaths

t Earthworks

el

EARTHWORKS NZ

Give Liam a call today for a free quote on 021 02839174

Many options from 9m2 - 307m2
Short term + long term

Cuneo Piedinontese|
HEART~ HEALTHY - BEEF

Pedigree + Commercial
Purebreeds For Sale

Call me to discuss your requirements || Bulis, cows + yearlings

Contracter
RURAL CONTRACTORS £
_ NEW ZEMLAND

Grawl}«j 'Z@e%er

. Makze, Grass
. Silage & Hay

Jackson Contracting . forsalel

Providing Professional Agricultural Contracting Services

@

P R/ 8 8

- Services Include:

Baling, Round, Blg Square & Conventional
Sgraying

Grass SHlage ~ Chopper & Loader wagans

Maize Silage - Cultlvations, Planting & Harvesiing
Bullk & Hiab Cartage

Call Jeremy Rothery for inquiries or bookings 027 526 2441

www.jclag.co.nz




FARM SUPPLIES — GROCERY ITEMS

SHOP HOURS: MONDAY TC FRIDAY 7:30AlM — 6:00PM
SATURDAY 8.00AM — 12.00PM

AND NOW: FUEL 24 X 7 PETROL & DIESEL FROM OPT (OUTDOOR
PAYMENT TERMINAL)

EFTPOS — RD1 FARM SOURCE — FARMLANDS — CARDLINK
AMEX — MASTERCARD — VISA

us on Facebook for discount daly and promotional information

For all your:

. Ground Cultivation

. Planting

. Re-Grassing

. Under Sowing

. Grass Silage

. Maize Silage

. Digger &

. Spray Requirements
Ph: O7 824 0894
Zach: 027 4500125

Ema
walling.contracting. ltd@gmail.com
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WAIKATO SHED
COMPANYWw

great sheds, done rightl

New office open for Business

@ @000
WAIKATO SHED
COMPANY~

5 N NoBULL
great sheds, done rightl E“}-‘

i i
B FEL LA

After 17 years working out of the old Eureka Orchard fruit shop it’s great to
now be in our own purpose built facility;

The new office acts as a modern work space as well as a showcase of what
we can build & design with steel.

We are putting on the finishing touches before Christmas. So if you’re keen
to come have a look at what we have done feel free to stop by in the New
Year.

Waikato Shed Company |
218 Hunter Road

Eureka
07 824 1045

Enquiries@waikatosheds.co.nz
ww.waikatosheds.co.nz



Local Company
based at Eureka

Our sheds are all made
from NZ Steel and
certified NZ made so by
purchasing from us you
are supporting more
than one New Zealand
Business

Lifestyle

Rural
Industrial

FHabitable
Sleepout

 Bull Sheds
218 Hunter Road
Eureka
07 824 1045

Enquiries@nobullsheds.co.nz

www.nobullsheds.co.nz

Jason Davis

Maria McArthur

Jack Davis

Shane Griffin

Bronek Szpetnar

Sharon Alderson

Mike Davis

Sean Lawson

Wesley the dog
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